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OOSH REMINDER 

If your child is booked in to attend OOSH of an 
afternoon and are absent from school or 
collected early, please remember to contact 
OOSH on 4957 3480 and let them know your 
child will not be attending.  
 

         

 
 
 
 
 

Term 2 
 

MAY 

3RD  PSSA SOCCER GALA 
DAY – SPEERS POINT 

7TH OPPORTUNITY CLASS 
APPLICATIONS CLOSE 
MOTHERS DAY 
BREAKFAST 

 PSSA BASKETBALL 
KNOCKOUT 

 STAGE 3 SPORT 
 PSSA SPORT 
 MOTHERS DAY STALL 
11TH NAPLAN - YEARS 3 & 5 
12TH NAPLAN - YEARS 3 & 5 
13TH NAPLAN – YEARS 3 & 5 
14TH DEBATING 
 PSSA SPORT 
 STAGE 3 SPORT 
  

 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPALS DESK…  

 
 

With the easing of some COVID restrictions our school canteen 
are now seeking a few volunteers to assist with the preparation 

of daily orders.   
 

Our canteen not only caters for our own children we also supply 
lunches to several other local school.   

 
Volunteers can nominate to help either weekly/fortnightly or 

monthly from 9.15am – 12.15pm 
 

If you are able to assist please pop into the office to complete 
some paperwork.  Kylie will then be in touch with a roster for the 

limited positions. 



 
 

 

         

YEAR 2 ART GALLERY VISIT 

Year Two students were excited to travel to 
Maitland Regional Art Gallery on Wednesday to 
view a variety of exhibitions and observe how 
artists interpret the world we live in.  
 
Regularly in art lessons we observe how artists 
create but it is a unique experience to be up 
close to see the original art form.  The inviting 
nature of the gallery allowed students to also 
create their own artworks based on images from 
Art Express – a showcase of year 12 HSC 
Artworks and Made/ Worn the Australian 
Contemporary Jewellery.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWCASTLE TEAMS CHALLENGE MATHS 

Next week a number of our students will be participating in the Newcastle Permanent Mathematics 
Teams challenge.  Our school has been invited to participate due to our recognised high performance 
in mathematics over years.  The team will compete in a range of tasks involving problem solving 
creative thinking in mathematics. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR VISIT 

On Tuesday the Executive Director, Mr Tim McCallum will be visiting the school.  He will be looking at a 
range of things including our best practice approach to teaching mathematics, our capabilities 
framework as well as visiting a some of our classrooms. 

11 STUDENTS AT HSPA 

This week we had 11 students audition for 2022 placement at Hunter School of the Performing 
Arts.  Students auditioned in Dance, Drama, Vocals and Instrumentals!  We certainly have a creative 
group of kids at the moment! 



 
 

    

THE RESILIENCE PROJECT  

       

Part 4: The Resilience Project: Mindfulness. 

This weeks’ presentation from The Resilience Project is all about Mindfulness.  
 
Mindfulness is about practising a moment-to-moment awareness of thoughts, feelings, bodily 
sensations, and surrounding environment – with curiosity, and without judgement.  
 
Thousands of studies have proven benefits include reduced stress, reduced rumination, increased 
memory, increased cognitive function and physical health benefits through improved immunity. 
 
View Part 4: Mindfulness of the series here: https://theresilienceproject.com.au/parent-and-carer-
hub/ 
 
Mindfulness can be practiced through meditation, yoga, flow-states and daily activities such as 
cooking.  
 
Source: UC Berkeley, Greater Good Science, American Psychological Association 
For mental health resources and support information, visit The Resilience Project’s Support Page. 
 

            

 

GO2 PROGRAM 

Our GO2 Program is back in full swing.  This program allows students to identify a staff member of their 
choice that they feel particularly comfortable with and that they can discuss issues with.  The school 
dedicates time every fortnight for students to approach their Go2 teacher in the playground if they 
need.    

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/parent-and-carer-hub/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/parent-and-carer-hub/
https://greatergood.berkeley.edu/topic/mindfulness/definition
https://www.apa.org/monitor/2012/07-08/ce-corner
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/support/


 
 

 

MOTHERS DAY BREAKFAST 

 

 
 

 

APPLICATIONS FOR YEAR 5 OPPORTUNITY CLASS PLACEMENT IN 2022 

Year 4 students have received an Intention to apply form for placement in the Opportunity Class in 
year 5 2022. Information was also emailed out via Operoo.   
 
Online applications open on Tuesday 20th April and close Friday 7th May.  Parents must apply online 
using the following link:  https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-

opportunity-classes/year-5 
Please remember the intention to apply form is not your application.  This is simply used to notify the 
school of your intention to apply for the Opportunity Class.  
 
 

YEAR 3 AND 5 EQUATING STUDY 

A selected group of students took part in the NAPLAN equating study this week.  The equating tests are 
completed each year to gauge the fairness, reliability and validity of the following years NAPLAN assessment. 

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5


 
 

 

MEG PAYS A VISIT 

We have recently engaged the services of a therapy dog to visit our classrooms. Meg has been 
approved as a therapy dog since 2019 however COVID slowed her visits. 
 
The students love having her visit the classroom and we look forward to having her back each 
fortnight.   
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

PSSA SPORT UPDATE 

        Netball Update  

Our netball teams were very excited to be playing their first games for the season today. Everybody 
displayed terrific sportsmanship and determination. They represented our school with pride and 
excellence and played the game with great enthusiasm. I’m very proud of them all. Well done 
everyone!   
Scores  
Juniors vs New Lambton Black – 2 – 1 to New Lambton 
Seniors vs New Lambton Black -  10 – 6 to New Lambton South  
 

 

       Soccer Update  

 
Juniors 

The kids were very excited to play their first 
game. I was very impressed with how they 
played and the level of skill they all showed. 
The score was a very convincing win and a 
great start to the PSSA matches. 
Seniors 

The boys and girls in this team were confident 
going into the game and this was evident 
from the start. There was a lot of good team 
work on display which culminated in some 
very nice goals scored. Similar to the Junior 
team, the score line was very convincing and 
the team are already looking forward to next 
Fridays match. 
 



 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

P AND C NEWS –  

Our P and C will be running a Mothers Day Stall next Friday.  More information will be sent to families 
on Monday.  Students love purchasing a little gift for their special person and it’s a great way to 
support our P and C.   
 

 



 
 

     

       



 
 

         
 

Have a great weekend..  
 

Mr Pryce  

Principal 

 

 


